
STATE OF MICHIGAN
99TH LEGISLATURE

REGULAR SESSION OF 2018

Introduced by Reps. LaFave, Bellino and Iden

ENROLLED HOUSE BILL No. 5851
AN ACT to amend 1976 PA 451, entitled “An act to provide a system of public instruction and elementary and 

secondary schools; to revise, consolidate, and clarify the laws relating to elementary and secondary education; to 
provide for the organization, regulation, and maintenance of schools, school districts, public school academies, 
intermediate school districts, and other public school entities; to prescribe rights, powers, duties, and privileges of 
schools, school districts, public school academies, intermediate school districts, and other public school entities; to 
provide for the regulation of school teachers and certain other school employees; to provide for school elections and to 
prescribe powers and duties with respect thereto; to provide for the levy and collection of taxes; to provide for the 
borrowing of money and issuance of bonds and other evidences of indebtedness; to establish a fund and provide for 
expenditures from that fund; to make appropriations for certain purposes; to provide for and prescribe the powers and 
duties of certain state departments, the state board of education, and certain other boards and officials; to provide for 
licensure of boarding schools; to prescribe penalties; and to repeal acts and parts of acts,” (MCL 380.1 to 380.1852) by 
adding section 1308a.

The People of the State of Michigan enact:

Sec. 1308a. (1) A school district, intermediate school district, or public school academy shall provide a report to the 
department of state police, in a form and manner prescribed by the department of state police, on both of the following 
types of incidents regarding a school operated by the school district, intermediate school district, or public school 
academy within 24 hours after the incident occurs:

(a) An incident involving a crime that would be required to be reported under section 1310a(2).

(b) An incident, if known to the school, involving the attempted commission of a crime that would be required to be 
reported under section 1310a(2).

(2) At least quarterly, the office of school safety created by law shall compile a report on the information received 
under subsection (1) and make the report available to the school safety commission created under section 5 of the 
comprehensive school safety plan act, the department, and any law enforcement agency upon request.

(3) A report under this section is exempt from the freedom of information act, 1976 PA 442, MCL 15.231 to 15.246.

(4) If a school district, intermediate school district, or public school academy fails to comply with subsection (1), the 
department of state police may determine that the school district, intermediate school district, or public school academy 
is ineligible to receive any school safety grants from the department of state police for the fiscal year in which the 
noncompliance is discovered by the department of state police.

Enacting section 1. This amendatory act takes effect 90 days after the date it is enacted into law.
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Enacting section 2. This amendatory act does not take effect unless all of the following bills of the 99th Legislature 
are enacted into law:

(a) Senate Bill No. 982.

(b) House Bill No. 5828.

This act is ordered to take immediate effect.
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